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Letter of request from Diane Florio Penza of the imPOSSIBLE DREAM playground, 575 Centerville
Road, to sponsor a food truck night on May 18, 2017 and May 25, 2017 from 5:00 p.m. — 8:30 p.m.
Depending on the interest shown, they are looking to hold these events every Thursday night during the
summer months. Mr. Joseph Boisvert, of Paco’s Tacos is in attendance to answer questions.

Chairwoman Baxter: Okay, all right, so the 18" and the 25™ from 5:00 p.m. — 8:00 p.m. So, you’d be
parking in the parking lot?

Mr. Joseph Boisvert: Yeah, we’re all going to be up in the parking lot. I had spoken with Mr. Matteson,
Mike Matteson, and he sent me over some stuff as to where the trucks are going to be. I was hoping to
get him over there so that he can show me all of the entrances, fire hydrants, all that stuft so that I can
make sure the trucks are where they need to be for his inspection.

Chairwoman Baxter: Okay, all right. Does anybody have any other questions about this?
Clerk McGovern: How many vehicles do you have?

Mr. Boisvert: We’re probably going to start with eight or so. But, I mean, I think that the lot can handle
12-15 eventually. We’re looking to do this every Thursday throughout the summer. All of the trucks are
donating ten percent of their sales to the imPOSSIBLE Dream. So, nobody’s making money off of this
event. There’s no middle man that’s taking this money, there’s no fee for the trucks to be there. This
event is to make money for the imPOSSIBLE Dream and local vendors.

ACTION: Colonel McCartney recommended approval pending Fire. Chairwoman Baxter made a
motion to approve pending Fire. Vice Chairman Paolucci seconded the motion. Chairwoman Baxter,
Vice Chairman Paolucci, and Clerk McGovern voted in favor of the motion. Motion approved.
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